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Lake Chelan Boat Company 

P.O. Box 1057 

Chelan, WA.  98816 

March 26, 2020 

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 

621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. 

Lacey, WA.  98503 

RE:  Request for a revision to Time Schedule No. 36, Page 2 of 3, for Lake Chelan Boat

 

Company, Certificate No. 34, with an effective date of 04/26/20; requesting LSN to make this

 

effective 3/27/20. 

To Whom It May Concern, 

With the current state of concerns with COVID-19, Lake Chelan Boat Company is continuing to 

look at ways to comply with directives from the Washington State and Federal Governments, in 

regards to safe distances, and activities of passengers and staff, with an eye on the financial 

affect it is having on the company as well.   

Essentially, our service now provides necessary mail and freight shipments to up lake locations, 

along with minimal local resident's travel.  Mail and freight shipments are primarily on Monday, 

Wednesday and Friday, and essential travelers are minimal. To further comply and succeed, we 

are requesting to continue running the Lady Cat on Monday, Wednesday and Friday through 

April 17, 2020 (Schedule No. 36, page 2 of 3).  We are requesting to do this on less than 

statutory notice, with an effective date of 3/27/20.  The first run day that this would affect is 

Saturday April 4th, but in an effort to keep the public notified in advance, an effective date of 

3/27/20 is being requested. 

One of the times on the schedule has been adjusted to be more accurate of what the Lady Cat 

runs under the current conditions.  The Fields Point departure time has been changed to 10 

minutes later. 

Being submitted with this transmittal letter is a copy of the Notice to the Public.  It will be posted 

at the main Chelan office, on board the Lady Cat, on our website, and distributed by way of other 

social media and electronic means. 

We will continue to monitor the situation and follow guidance from health and government 

authorities to determine what further actions may need to be taken.  We feel this is an emergency 

situation and we respectfully request approval of this request. 

Thank you for your assistance and guidance. 

Sincerely, Sincerely, 

Reed Courtney Brun Garfoot 
Reed Courtney Brun Garfoot 

Discover Lake Chelan, LLC-Managing Member Discover Lake Chelan, LLC-Managing Member 
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